
BELLA VISTA TRAVELING SAMS 

 

MINUTES  &  DEVIL’S DEN CLEAN-UP 

NOVEMBER 5-8, 2023 

 

Twelve happy campers 

And six canine yippers; 

Bright sunny mornings 

And clear, crisp cool evenings; 

Autumn leaves falling 

In vibrant fall colors; 

Great potluck dishes 

And evening fire visits; 

Grilling and eating 

And new member greeting; 

Hikers and fishers 

And bikers and sippers; 

Green bags for ashes 

And morning bag filling; 

Cleaning up three loops 

Of Devil’s Den campsites; 

Afternoons for resting 

And talking and walking; 

Dinner at the Catfish Hole 

With Shelders attending; 

Wasn’t it grand, 

BV Good  Sams? 

 

Laura Severson and Dave Pressley were welcomed into full membership having met the requirements of 

at least three meetings including one campout. Welcome, Laura and Dave. 

Attendees were:  Esteps, Justices, Morans, Natividads, Severson/Pressley and Stewarts (prospective 

members). 

Members are reminded to send in their reservation/money ($25 per person) for the Christmas Luncheon 

December 13.  Send to Jean Justice by December 6. 

 

 Jean Fitch Justice,President 

Bella Vista Traveling Sams 

jeanfjustice@gmail.com 

479.644.6154 


